
 

 

 

 

 

 

13 January 2022 

 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
Our recent Ofsted report has now been published, please click on the link here to open the report from our 
website.  I am delighted to be able to share this report with you as I think that it reflects especially well on 
our school community.   
 
When I wrote my welcome on the school website 8 years ago, I stated “All pupils are made welcome at 
SEA and we strive to make their time at our school productive, inspiring, engaging and most of all, happy”.  
I am delighted that the first sentence of the Ofsted report recognises that our pupils are happy here, as we 
all work so hard to make this a lived reality.   
 
Whenever I get the opportunity to express my pride in our school I do so, as I am extremely proud of all the 
efforts that our pupils, parents, staff and governors make on a daily basis.  It is this collaboration that 
creates the special environment that is St Edmund Arrowsmith Catholic High School.  I am especially proud 
of the way in which we have all worked together over the last two years to overcome the additional 
challenges that have arisen. 
 
Thank you for everything that you do to support our joint venture which is to provide the best possible 
education for our young people, it is always greatly appreciated. 
 
Parents’ Evenings: Change of Dates 
Due to our current IT issues, we have decided to push back the evenings by two weeks, and the revised 
dates are below:- 
 

➢ Y11 Thursday 3 February 2022 
➢ Y9    Thursday 17 February 2022 
➢ Y7  Thursday 17 March 2022 
➢ Y8    Thursday 24 March 2022 

 
Our IT recovery is going very well and we hope to resume normal service very soon.  If you do have an 
issue that you need to discuss with us urgently, please do not hesitate to telephone the school and we will 
do our very best to assist you. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
M J DUMICAN 
Headteacher 
 
 
 

https://www.arrowsmith.wigan.sch.uk/our-school/ofsted

